CAM VALE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes
for meeting held on Thursday 16th January 2020
in Longburton Village Hall
at 7.00 p.m.
Present: Cllr Williams (Chair), Cllr Jesty, Cllr Lonsdale, Cllr Willoughby, Cllr Coombes, Cllr Kell, Cllr Henderson, Tony Kimber, Richard Baldock, The Clerk. 15 members of the public.  Voltalia representatives.
Cllr Williams asked if there were any recordings made during the meeting and Richard Baldock indicated that he was recording the meeting. 

1. Apologies for absence   
Tom Gilchrist
2. Declarations of INTEREST
Cllr Willoughby with Voltalia
3. To approve and sign the Minutes

3.1 It is recommended "THAT THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 15th November 2019 BE APPROVED AND SIGNED BY CHAIRMAN”.  Proposed Cllr Kell, 2nd Cllr Jesty.  Unanimously approved.
3.2 It is recommended that “The CVPC Minutes, dated 19 June 2019 and are reissued without paragraph 7.2, as it deals with a matter which is superfluous to PC business." Proposed: Cllr Kell, Cllr Lonsdale Unanimously approved.
4. VOLTALIA PRESENTATION - HIGHER STOCKBRIDGE SOLAR FARM Planning application - WD/D/19/003181Voltalia introduced themselves and the proposed development.  The application was submitted on the 23rd Dec 2019 and have until 23rd April 2020 to make comment. Happy to take any questions.

4.1 Following consultations, Voltalia have altered plans as a result of comments made, such as screening.  Residents can still contact the company for questions and make formal comments online on the planning portal.
4.2 The issue of Stockbridge Drove not being shown as public right of way (PROW) on the planning application was raised by a member of public?  This will impact on visual assessment and safety aspect of application.  Voltalia answered that the PROW will remain open once site completed. Voltalia indicated that they will clarify this with Dorset Council (DC) Planners with a view to make it clear to the public
4.3 Questions were raised over the selection of viewpoints for the Environmental Impact Assessment, it was thought that those chosen were not adequate.  Voltalia stated that the viewpoints were agreed with DC.  The DC
4.4  Landscape officer will be consulted and determined if these views need to be revised.

4.5 The contribution to local community was discussed along the lines of what is the long term contribution?  

4.6 Discussion of hedge and tree planting schemes. With regards to biodiversity details are within the application.  
4.7 Impact of flooding will be considerable as a result of panels. Noted by residents.  Voltalia responded that no trees or hedges being removed.  Suggested Voltalia take this concern and respond with a flood risk assessment and view from consultants.
4.8 Questions were asked about the Community Benefit Scheme what are the legalities behind what is given.  Voltalia stated that there has been nothing at present.  Public enquired on how to apply for these benefits, it was suggested that direct contact is made with Voltalia. CVPC happy to forward bids.
4.9 Size of acreage has not changed.  Megawatt output is the same but less panels than original due to increases in their efficiency.

4.10 The question around health implications was raised. 

4.11 Concern was raised by the residents that the visually impact of the development may cause loss of value to properties.  

4.12 Hedgerows maintenance will be under remit of Voltalia. 

4.13 Life expectancy of panels is 35 years.  Recyclability of panels was unknown by presenters.
4.14 Silver frames – it was proposed by a member of the public, that black frames  would be more visually pleasing.  Voltalia agreed to look into the feasibility of utilising them. The Chair stated that it was essential to modify this.
4.15 The variety of trees being planted are within the application.
4.16 Decommissioning - The planning permission and contract with the landowner requires the site to be returned to nature after 35 years.
4.17 Background given on reason for layout was provided by Voltalia.

4.18 Members of the public believe the photographs within the planning application are misleading and therefore do not present a real visual impact appraisal.
4.19 The Chair stated that objections should be recorded by submitting comments on the DC Planning Portal. 

4.20 A member of the public sought Reassurance that CVPC would reflect the community feeling.

5. MATTERS RAISED BY MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC
5.1 Richard Baldock queried why the developer gained planning permission for the electricity substation without the PC fighting their corner to stop them reducing the quantity of our land. The Chairman responded saying that overall we had not lost any land but Aster had indeed gone behind our backs with a Non-Material Amendment approved by their Planning Officer who had not liaised with our own. Despite a considerable amount of discussion with DC and Aster. there is nothing we can do retrospectively.  
5.2 Richard Baldock said regarding a Standing Orders review – a number of meetings have been in contradiction of standing orders by moving the Matters Raised by the Public earlier in the Agenda. He was reminded that in our SOs that under ‘Resolutions moved without notice this can indeed be done.  
5.3 Flooding email.  Cllr Jesty agreed to take on Flood Warden for Holnest, Cllr Williams for Lillington and Cllr Henderson for Leweston.  There was no volunteer forthcoming for Longburton, however Cllr Jesty would speak to a possible candidate that he knew personally.
6. STANDING ORDERS REVIEW
Orders reviewed and changes discussed and circulated. Main point to bring forward Matters Raised by the Public earlier in the Agenda with the aim of enabling members of the public to influence Councillors decisions which will be considered later in the meeting. The current situation does not enable this.  It was identified that the proposed Standing Orders were out of date compared to the NALC 2018 Standard.  The proposal was voted on to approve the current Standing Orders until a second review had taken place.
Cllr Lonsdale agreed to review NALC standard orders with latest 2018 version and will update and circulate in time for next meeting in March.

Proposed : Cllr Willoughby, Cllr Jesty, Unanimous
7. FINANCIAL MATTERS & GRANTS
7.1 Expenses for Clerk as circulated - next meeting
7.2 It was resolved that a precept of £1,370 would be demanded for the 2020/2021, this to be reviewed at the January meeting for any potential changes for submission by the end of January 2020 - approved
7.3 Update from Cllr Jesty regarding Holnest Parish council transfer of funds to CamVale Parish Council accounts – moved to next meeting
7.4 Payment to PKF for external audit of £240.00.  Proposed: Cllr Kell and Cllr Williams.  Approved Unanimously.
7.5 Financial Regulations to review and approve.  Proposed: Cllr Kell and Cllr Henderson. Approved Unanimously.
8. PLANNING MATTERS 
8.1 Decision Notice WD/D/19/002418 SPRING HOUSE, SPRING LANE, LONGBURTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 5PB – Approval of Listed Building Consent
8.2 Adoption of the Bournemouth, Christchurch, Poole and Dorset Mineral Sites Plan 2019 and Waste Plan 2019

8.3 Planning Consultation WD/D/19/003181 LAND AT, HIGHER STOCKBRIDGE FARM, HIGHER STOCKBRIDGE FARM, STOCKBRIDGE

8.4 Refresh of Dorset Heathland Framework Supplementary Planning Document, consultation closing date midday 3rd February.
8.5 Local Plan Engagement Event

8.6 Comments for Planning Application WD/D/19/002693 – CamVale PC supported application submitted.
8.7 Dorset Council - Regarding Holnest Flooding email circulated.

9. PARISH PLAN MONITORING 

Nothing about cycle path from DC yet.

10. DEPOT SITE UPDATE
10.1 Circulated latest income expenditure sheet shows £30,000 shortfall
10.2 Tony Kimber – Progressing on design with QS to go out to tender.  Met with DC Planner and developer last Friday.  As part of S106 they have to build a children’s play area, but need this done later so – commute a sum to the PC to build when ready. Quantum under negotiation.
10.3 Drainage of rain water is a problem and Aster are not being helpful with the S106. 
10.4 Hope to let the contract for the New Community Hall (NCH) in March 2020.  

10.5 The commitment of £10,000 of unallocated Parish Council funds to be put towards the NCH development was discussed.  The Chair reported that the NCH Steering Group feels a lack of support from the CVPC and that the allocation of £10,000 would be very much appreciated.  Cllr Lonsdale stated that he ‘takes offence and is personally insulted’ by the  feeling that there is a lack of support.  Cllr Lonsdale also requested confirmation that the £10,000 is in addition to the £2,000 added to the Precept for the NCH at the last meeting, which was confirmed.  The allocation of £10,000 to the NCH was put to the vote.  Proposed: Cllr Williams and Cllr Kell. Votes: For 6, Abstention: 1. 
10.6 The ownership and management arrangements of the NCH after it has been built was also discussed.  
11. COUNCIL WEBSITE 

Cllr Lonsdale stated that a new regulatory compliant website will be in place by the due date of September 2020.  
12. HIGHWAYS & MAINTENANCE ISSUES
Boys Hill crossroad accident – no correspondence from Highways on this.
13. CORRESPONDENCE
13.1 Wessex Flood Warden Newsletter - January 2020.
13.2 Dorset council Parish engagement event 3rd February 2020.
13.3 Buckingham Palace Garden Party May 2020 - Nominations due in by Friday 24th January 2020. None sought.
13.4 December's Travel & transport news.
13.5 Dorset Council News for Town and Parish Councils.
13.6 CE Circular - DAPTC Subs information.
13.7 DAPTC E-Newsletter No. 20 - December 2019.
13.8 Red phone box application for Lillington. Clerk agreed to find out where this application has got to and report back.
13.9 An email was received from the Vicar of Longburton, requesting a CVPC point of contact for the death of a Royal. Cllr Lonsdale will reply to the Rev Lesley McCreadie.
14. DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
Thursday 19th March 2020.
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